Spencer Library Board Meeting Minutes





April 18th, 2022
Trustees Present: 
Eight Trustees were present.
Trustees Absent: 
One Trustee was absent.
Also Present: 
Liz Helmetsie (Library Director)
Review of Minutes: 
Minutes for the March 21st, 2022 meeting were read and approved as presented.
Financial Report: 
The Treasure’s Report was reviewed and accepted as presented.
Director's Report:
Liz indicated that the library needed to make a payment to the Finger Lakes Library System for our use of the e-book loan program. She suggested we give $400. A vote was held and the amount was unanimously agreed upon. Performers for this year’s Summer Reading program have all been booked. Liz is hoping that intra-library loans and three day deliveries will be returning this summer. As the state is no longer allowing individual book sales from a shelf inside libraries to be untaxable (regardless if the sale price is listed or simply stated as “donation”), Liz is wondering about using the shelf space in the entryway as a non-perishable food donation/cupboard site instead. Trustees who are also on the Spencer Van Etten Food Cupboard board mentioned that Liz might want to look into obtaining permission from the village as they own the building, as well as check to see if it would affect their insurance requirements. Those Trustees will also mention it to the other board members of the Spencer Van Etten Food Cupboard to see if they have any additional input and/or advice. During the month of March, 812 items were circulated. 
Committee Reports:
· Budget
& Finance
No report.
· Bldgs. & Grounds

A new “Open” flag was purchased from a veteran’s group for $50. Liz is still                                                                                             waiting to get a quote for the new lighting.
· Fundraising    

See notes in the New Business section below. 
· Grants


No report.
· Personnel

No report. 

· Policy


The committee met on March 23rd. See notes in the New Business section below.
· Summer Reading
See notes in the Director’s Report section above.
Old Business:
Thank you notes were sent to multiple people in relation to the recent Tea Party fundraiser. 

New Business:
Liz presented each Trustee with copies of the changes the Policy Committee recommended making to the Policy Manual. The sections discussed included the Library Hours/Days of Operation, Personnel Work Week, Personnel Vacation Leave, Nook Color Policy, General Computer Use, Photo Release, Tasks to be Performed by the Director, and Tasks to be Performed by the Assistant Librarian. Trustees voted on accepting such changes and all were unanimously passed. The joint rummage/book sale fundraiser will be held on Saturday, June 4th, from 8am to 4pm. Trustees wanting to donate anything to the sale can leave it on the front porch or under the gazebo at the sale site. Trustee Donna S., the current Secretary, announced that she would like someone else to take over the position due to her busy schedule. She offered to continue filling the position throughout the summer, if need be, but she would like the change to happen by September.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:45pm.
The next meeting will be on Monday, May 16th, 2022 at 5pm.
